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President’s Corner, July, 2012 
Dean Herrington, President 
 
THIS MONTH’S SPECIAL MEETING 

This month we’ll have our usual pre-meeting dinner at The Black Mountain Grill.  However, DO NOT show up at the HND 

terminal for the usual meeting, or you’ll be all by yourself. 

 

Our meeting this month will start at 7:30 in the Sky Combat Aces facility on the HND airport, at 1420 Jetstream Drive, 

#100.  If you’re early you can get a parking spot right outside the entrance door, otherwise you can park on either side of 

Jetstream Drive. 

 

We’ll have a presentation by one of their most experienced pilots, Ron Preston, titled “Un-Usable Attitudes … and How 

to Survive Them.” 

 

Ron will cover Unusual Attitude/Upset and Stall/Spin Recovery Techniques.  At an airport like HND, where we mix LSA’s, 

helicopters, biz jets, military and experimental and certified GA traffic, an “unusable” attitude/upset event could happen to 

any of us at any time. 

 

And, for our non-pilot flying companions, Ron will also include a number of tips on Pinch Hitter techniques and practices. 

 

Additionally we’ll also have a chance to get a close up look at several of their aircraft, including the Waco YMF Classic 

and some of their Extra 300s that fly the Air Combat missions. 

 

Don’t miss this one.  Something for everyone! 

 

OSHKOSH 

Several of our chapter members attended Oshkosh this year, and we’ll be prevailing upon them to show their pictures and 

videos, and regale us with tales of Oshkosh, in a monthly meeting soon. 

 

SOME AVIATION FREEBIES 

Curious about how aviation grew and flourished Down Under?  Check out the The Airways Museum & Civil Aviation 

Historical Society (of Australia) website at:   http://www.airwaysmuseum.com. 

 

Have some favorite aviation freebies?   Send them to Dean at:  herringtons@theherringtongroup.com. 

 

CALL FOR PROGRAM IDEAS 

Oh well, might as well give up on that.   

 

YOUNG EAGLES EVENT 

Many thanks to all who helped make the Chapter 1300/Tuskegee Airmen Young Eagles event on July 21
st
 such a 

success.   

 Ralph Millard for organizing the event 

 Ralph Millard, Selina Herrington and Dean Herrington for doing the set-up the day before 

 Selina Herrington, Kathleen Jones and Holly Clark for managing the registration, dispatching and certificate 

production process 

 Selina Herrington and Kathleen Jones for the coffee cake, egg casserole and all refreshments (yummm) 

http://www.airwaysmuseum.com/
mailto:herringtons@theherringtongroup.com


 Pilots Ralph Millard, Dean Herrington, Brian Prinzavalli, Dave Lessnick, Brian LaMontagne, Chuck Hermann, 

Mike Groom 

 Aircraft marshallers Mike Groom and Bill Gardner 

 Ace photographer/videographer Bill Gardner 

 

THIS MONTH’S FLYOUT 

Pancakes, airplanes and automobiles … all just south of the Grand Canyon.  What could be better?  Watch for the 

detailed flyer coming out on the Saturday, August 25
th
 fly-out to Valle, AZ. 

 

Chapter Meeting Minutes from July 11, 2012 
Submitted by Seb Trost, Secretary 

 
CALL TO ORDER 

• Welcome  
• Last Call for 50/50 Drawing Tickets --  see Brian Prinzavalli 
• Finish the Trivia questions 
• Introductions – New Members (none),  
• Guests - Jordan Grant F-15E pilot – flying an RV-6 based in Boulder City 

 
SPECIAL THANKS TO … 
Joyce Millard …  for the yummy dessert tonight 
 
PRESENTATION ONE,  ANGEL FLIGHT … WHAT IS IT, HOW DO WE GET INVOLVED? 
Alan Welch 
Watched video 
Must have a certified aircraft to volunteer 
You donate your time and fuel – tax deductible 
Left cards for info 
 

MAIN BUSINESS MEETING: 
Reading and Acceptance of Minutes of Last Meeting  - Secretary (Seb Trost) 
Motion by Mike Smith   Second by Erich Trombly    All in favor - passed 
 
TREASURER’S REPORT 
 
Balance Forward From Last Month’s Report:   $2,517.87 

Income For The Month:       

  Dues $20.00     

  50/50 $30.00     

 Tool Rental $110.00   

Total Income For The Month:     $160.00 

    Subtotal:    $2,677.87 

Expenses For The Month:       

  Food for June Meeting 

 

            $294.11 

          

Total Expenses For The Month:     $294.11 

Balance Ending For The Month:      $2,383.76 

 
 
Motion to accept by Andy Johnson   Second by  Seb Trost      All in favor - passed 
 



OLD BUSINESS: 
None 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
Chapter Committee Reports: 

• Tech Counselor -  Seb Trost - nothing 
• Young Eagles - Ralph Millard  

July 21st w/ Tuskeegee Airmen 
7AM open 
7:30 Pilot briefing 
8 flights start 
have maps of location and routing suggestions for flights 
40 kids or so 
 

• Fly-Outs and Social Events - Brian LaMontagne 
Apple Valley had 5 planes and 12 people 
August 25th – 40G Valle airport – EAA 856 pancake breakfast or restaurant depending on wx – info just 
before the date 
there will be P-51 rides,  a Ford Trimotor and a car show 
 

• Webmaster -  Randy Holland - nothing 
• Newsletter Editor -  Tom Mahon – nothing 

 
• Building or restoration project updates? 

Erich Trombley – Europa – 3 week project up to 5 months – almost done 
Bob Rogers - Waiex – new carbon bows for canopy – still need to redo rear bow 
Chad Hesterman – working on canopy 

 

 
SPECIAL THANKS TO  … 

• Pat Dulaney … for agreeing to become the chapter’s official Aerial Photographer.  If you want air-to-air shots of 
your plane contact Pat at the phone number shown on the website. 

• Helen Carlson … for agreeing to become our official Event Photographer.  She’ll document the Christmas Dinner, 
YE events, fly-outs, etc. (when she’s available). 

• Would like to have one backup photographer.  Contact Dean Herrington if you’re up for the challenge. 
 
A REMINDER FROM THE NTSB … 

 All airborne XM radar products are 7-9, and sometimes as many as 20 minutes old 

 Relying on old Wx data can be hazardous in the dynamic summer season 

 It has proven fatal to some people recently, possibly the Pilatus in Florida recently 
 
AVIATION TRIVIA  CONTEST: Kathleen Jones 
 
PRESENTATION TWO 
 “Formation Flying Fun in the Pacific Northwest”  … Bill Gardner … 
 
PRESENTATION THREE 
Andy Johnson, who flew his RV-12 up to …. where else ….  Johnson Creek … 
 
50/50 PRIZE DRAWING:    Brian Prinzavalli 
And the big winner is … Mike Smith, winning $43 
 
MOTION TO ADJOURN: Dan Eikleberry  SECOND: Brian Lamontagne 
  
MEETING ADJOURNED at 9:13PM 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
Chapter 1300 Officers and Directors 

 
                                                                  President  Dean Herrington 
                                                                  Vice President  Robert Jones 
                                                                  Secretary  Seb Trost 
                                                                  Treasurer  Brian Prinzavalli 
                                                                  Board Member  Roger Hansen 
                                                                  Board Member  Kathleen Jones 
                                                                  Board Member  Brian Lamontagna 
                                                                  Web Administrator Randy Holland 
                                                                  Newsletter Editor Tom Mahon 

 
Please send all newsletter material to Tom Mahon at pilot121@yahoo.com 


